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eLIFE – news on life at LIFE

Thursday 1 July 2010

Email to the editors: elife@life.ku.dk
The final deadline for editorial changes is Wednesday before the publication of eLIFE on Thursday.

The online newsletter may be subject to editorial changes.

As regards links in the newsletter, please refer to the Danish online version at the faculty’s website http://www.life.ku.dk/Maalgruppe/medarbejdere/life_internt/nyhedsbrev.aspx
Gudrun Lau Bjerno, Editor, LIFE Communications, glb@life.ku.dk

 HYPERLINK "mailto:glb@kvl.dk" 




The next issue of eLIFE will be published on Thursday, 5 August 2010 
Have a nice summer!

Life at LIFE

University of Copenhagen among the world’s ten best places to work for life scientists

Again this year, University of Copenhagen ranks high in The Scientist’s survey of Best Places to Work in Academia. The survey is published in the July issue of The Scientist. 

With its 9th place in the international ranking, University of Copenhagen confirms its position as a popular academic institution among scientists in the field of life sciences. 

University of Queensland in Brisbane, Australia, tops the list. See the entire list of top ten institutions in The Scientist Best Places to Work 2010: Academia – Top 10 International Academic Institutions 

http://www.the-scientist.com/fragments/bptw/2010/academia/bptw-academia-top.jsp#small . 

The survey was conducted among the readership of The Scientist who identify themselves as life scientists with a permanent position in an academic, hospital, government or research organisation. 

Respondents were asked to assess their working environment according to 38 criteria within eight different areas, including job satisfaction, peers, infrastructure and environment, by making positive statements with which the respondent was asked to agree or disagree. Respondents were also asked to rank how important each factor was to them. Read more about the methodology http://www.the-scientist.com/2010/7/1/43/2/ 

Last year, University of Copenhagen was ranked second in The Scientist’s survey of Best Places to Work for Postdocs outside the USA. 

Read more about the ranking of University of Copenhagen and Faculty of Life Sciences: http://www.life.ku.dk/English/about/University_of_Copenhagen_Ranking.aspx 
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16 Industrial PhD scholarships in the first half of 2010

LIFE has experienced a significant increase in the number of Industrial PhD students. In 2009, the Danish Agency for Science, Technology and Innovation approved a total of five scholarships, but in the first half of 2010 no less than 16 scholarships have been awarded and approved. 
This can, among other things, be attributed to the efforts of Business Affairs at LIFE. For the past two years, employees from Business Affairs have focused on communicating the scheme to researchers, students and businesses. 


In 2009, LIFE had a total of 561 active PhD students, of which 482 were ordinary PhD students, 57 PhD students received other company funding (incl. one-third), nine PhD students received 100 per cent company funding, and the remaining 13 were Industrial PhD students. 
 

What is an Industrial PhD? 
An Industrial PhD is a three-year research project and a research programme completed in collaboration between a private sector company, an Industrial PhD student and a university. The focus of the project is business-oriented. 
The private sector company receives a contribution to the salary and the university’s costs for supervision etc. are covered, while the student spends all his or her working hours on the project and generally divide his or her time equally between the company and the university. 
In 2010, DKK 135 million has been earmarked to new projects, and thus all qualified projects in the private sector are expected to receive funding. 
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New intranet on 12 August 2010

On 12 August 2010, we will launch the University of Copenhagen’s new shared intranet, KUnet, which will replace PUNKT KU. You can read more about what you will find on KUnet by visiting www.intranetguide.ku.dk/english. First of all, the new intranet will feature the same key functions that you are already familiar with, such as: 
‑ Self‑service for students and employees 
‑ Group rooms and meeting forums ‑ all group rooms and meeting forums will be transferred from PUNKT KU to KUnet 
‑ Access to the University’s IT systems 
These well‑known features will be accessible in a brand new and more user‑friendly package, and in the years ahead, KUnet will continue to develop with new functions. Employees will at the time of launch already be able to find information and guidelines in a newly created employee guide. 

More information is available at www.intranetguide.ku.dk/english where you will also find a short video about KUnet's mysterious birth. 

IMPORTANT! Moving all of the group rooms and meeting forums from PUNKT KU to the new KUnet will unfortunately require us to limit your access to group rooms and meeting forums for ten days (from 2 August to 12 August). During this period, you will not be able to delete or create new content in your group rooms or meeting forums. You will, however, still be able to access all of your documents. Once we approach 12 August 2010, you will receive an email with further information about how to use KUnet. 

1,661 VOTES FOR KUNET 
The intranet’s name, KUnet, is the result of a naming competition held at the beginning of the year. As we say in Danish, “beloved child has many names”, and there were plenty of suggestions, even for the name of an unknown IT system. We received a total of 1,889 suggestions – some more entertaining than others – including Yggdrasil, KUline, KUrt, Inside and iKU, just to name a few. An independent jury narrowed the many name suggestions down to five finalists that competed in an open vote. A total of 4,261 people voted for their favourite. 

KUnet won the competition with 1,661 votes. The rest of the votes tallied up like this: Agora 1,095, PUNKT KU 845, KUntra 480 and Intranet 180. Almost 80 people suggested the winning name. For the names of the winners and their prizes, visit www.intranetguide.ku.dk/english. 

READ MORE 
You can read more about KUnet at www.intranetguide.ku.dk/english. 

The Intranet ‑project Team, Communication and University IT 
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Announcements

New job titles for a number of technical and administrative employees
Over the summer, a university-wide project will standardise and reduce the number of job titles. The project will initially only comprise technical and administrative staff, which means that a number of employees will receive pay slips with new job titles. 
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Lecture halls

Over the summer, the lecture halls will be given new names and thus new numbers. For a while, the old numbers will be indicated in parentheses. The names are changed to comply with the University of Copenhagen’s general naming guidelines for lecture halls. 
The new numbers should be read as follows: 
Example: The ‘old’ number 1-12 will be changed to A 1-01.12


A stands for auditorium.

1-01 stands for the building number (the first number indicating that the lecture hall is located in area 1) and
1 means that the lecture hall is on the first floor.

2 is a consecutive number for the lecture halls in each building. 
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Do you want to be a part of the International Mentor Network?

Twice a year, ISM facilitates an International Mentor Network kick-off meeting where all volunteer mentors and mentees meet. The mentors are Danish employees while the mentees are researchers from abroad, and the network is thus a mix of employees from across the university. 

The main objective of this network is to create professional and social relations on the job, to help our researchers from abroad feel more at home while living and working in Denmark and to support integration with the colleagues at the university. By joining our International Mentor Network, you will get an opportunity to meet a colleague (and maybe his or her family) in a new and different way. 

The kick off meeting takes place on 26 August 2010 at 15.00 – 17.30 at Nørregade 10, 1017 Copenhagen K, udvalgsværelse 3 (meeting room 3), entrance C 

If you would like to participate, please follow this link     http://ism.ku.dk/mentor_network
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Staff news

Food science student wants to help dairies save money

Cecilie Marvig Nielsen, a dairy engineering student at LIFE, has just been awarded Danisco’s study grant of DKK 50,000. The grant will help her finish her thesis on viruses in dairy production and, at the same time, serves as a recognition of her thesis which may have major financial impact on the Danish dairy industry. 
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Affiliation: Peter Becht, Forest & Landscape
Rector has appointed Landscape Architect Peter Becht Affiliated Professor in Landscape Architecture at Forest & Landscape with special focus on Applied Urban Open Space Planning and Design. 
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Affiliation: Mads Tang Christensen, IHE
Rector has appointed CEO Mads Tang Christensen, GUBRA, Affiliated Professor with the Clinical and Experimental Nutrition research group at the Department of Human Nutrition 
Gudrun Lau Bjerno, Editor, [image: image13.png]


elife@life.ku.dk – latest update 29 June 2010

Grants
The Canon Foundation: 15 research fellowships

The Canon Foundation in Europe grants up to 15 research fellowships annually to highly qualified European and Japanese researchers.

Deadline for applications 2010 is 15 September.

 

Read more at www.canonfoundation.org and at http://www.canonfoundation.org/_images/_bulletin/bulletin_2010.pdf 

 

For futher information, please contact the secretariat [image: image14.png]


foundation@canon-europe.com 
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Novo Nordisk Foundation

The Medical and Scientific Committee invites applications for: Medical and scientific research projects. 
It is possible to apply for research funding for projects in Denmark primarily within biomedical research, translational research and clinical research. 
It is possible to apply for funding for scientific equipment, materials and salary expenses for non-scientific assistants. 
It is not possible to apply for funding for salary expenses for scientific staff or for travel expenses. 
Applications for less than DKK 200,000 will not be considered. 
Applicants who speak Danish as their native language MUST submit their applications in Danish. Only applicants who do not speak Danish as their native language may submit applications in English. 
The full announcement can be seen together with the application form, which is available from 16 August 2010, at the Foundation’s website: http://www.novonordiskfonden.dk/. 
Deadline for applications: 30 September 2010 at 16.00. 
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